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PROCEEDINGS IN CAMERA:

COMMISSIONER:  Yes Mr Winneke:  

MR WINNEKE:  Now, Mr Strawhorn, I want to ask you about - - 
-  

MR HOLT:  I'm sorry, can I just confirm that we are - the 
doors and the feed to the other room is disconnected?  
Thank you.  

MR WINNEKE:  Just so we have the time frame right, we've 
got the arrests in Hamadan and Carron occur I think in 
November of 1997, 18 November 97?---Yes. 

And I think you've got the summary, or one of the documents 
you have with you is the summary in relation to Operation 
Carron, correct?---Yes. 

You've provided that to investigators?---I did. 

You've read it?---Yes. 

And in any event you've got a recollection of, as a general 
proposition, those events?---Some recollection, yes. 

Yes, all right.  Then briefs are prepared after the arrests 
and they're handed over to the accused people in around 
early 1998?---Well, I'd assume so. 

All right?---Whatever the time frame required to prepare 
those briefs. 

And you're involved because you're in charge of the 
operation in the preparation of briefs?---No.

Or at least in an oversight capacity?---Not necessarily. 

Not necessarily, but can you explain to the Commissioner 
what role you had after the arrest phase of the 
operation?---After the arrest phase I believe I was 
promoted to a Detective Senior Sergeant into another unit 
at the Drug Squad. 

And thereafter you say your involvement was reduced or nil 
in relation to this?---Reduced in that I certainly made 
statements in relation to the briefs of evidence and I was 
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a required witness when the committal came about. 

Can I ask you this:  Kruger and Bowden approach Nicola 
Gobbo on or about 2 February 1998, right, and would it 
surprise you to hear that they tell her that her employer 
is a crook, he should be in gaol, but if not at least not 
practising law.  Would that surprise you to hear 
that?---The first time I've heard that. 

The first you've heard of that, all right.  And asked her 
if she was aware of anything and she was involved in 
anything with respect to her employer?---First I've heard 
of that. 

And tell her that her name is mentioned on tapes, the DPP, 
Leon Parker, et cetera, are aware of it and mud sticks and 
she should get a raincoat soon, you wouldn't have been 
aware of anything like that?---No. 

And you say that's the first you've heard of - - -?---It 
is. 

 - - - anything of that sort.  And were you aware of any 
ongoing investigation with respect to her employer?---My 
knowledge of that is that an investigation was undertaken 
by Assets Recovery. 

So you were aware of that, were you?---Certainly. 

When did you become aware of that?---Probably when I 
returned to unit 2, Division 2, as a Senior Sergeant some 
time probably early 99. 

99, all right.  You were never aware of any attempt to get 
any information in relation to her employer?---I was 
advised by Mr Bowden at some points while I was a Senior 
Sergeant in unit or Division 1 that Ms Gobbo had offered 
information against her employee, employer I should say, 
but that was the extent of my knowledge. 

Are you aware that Bowden and Kruger said to her - I 
apologise, I should have said Kruger, for the purpose of 
the exercise it probably doesn't matter, in any event 
Kruger, said to her that they were aware of her 
priors?---No. 

You were aware that she had priors?---Yes. 
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And in addition to that there's a letter of the same date 
to Mr Peter Reid, do you see that?---Yes. 

A number of faxes, letters which were sent.  The first one 
is - and if you read the, it may well be that it's been 
stapled on the wrong side.  There are five pages.  The 
first is a letter - I withdraw that - to Mr Rochford, do 
you see that, 17 December 97, Mr Mark Rochford?  It's page 
number 2 of the fax, it's Solicitor 1.  "Further to the 
discussion between Mr Rochford and Mr Punshon on the 16th, 
we enclose a copy of letter forwarded to Mr Reid for your 
record and further action", do you see that?---Yes, I'm 
just reading that. 

You know who Mark Rochford is?---Yes. 

He was a prosecutor?---He was. 

He was involved in the prosecution of - - - ?---Phalanx. 

The Carron matters, is that right?---He could have been. 

The next letter is a letter from Solicitor 1 to Mr Reid.  
"You would be aware that over the last several weeks we've 
endeavoured to negotiate resolution of your police matters 
by Solicitor 1 discussing the matter with prosecution as 
well as by retaining Mr Roy Punshon of counsel to negotiate 
with the DPP.  On Tuesday 16 December we were informed by 
Mr Punshon that police had informed the prosecution that 
they will only be interested to speak to you and consider a 
proposal as to bail and other matters if you are able to 
assist police in relation to their inquiries.  The only 
matter that the police have indicated they seek your 
assistance is any evidence that you may provide the police 
concerning Solicitor 1 and his activities.  In the light of 
this it would be in your interest for you to seek and 
obtain independent advice from another solicitor and 
investigate the possibility of you assisting police", and 
then he refers to Mr Paul Duggan, a solicitor at Phillips 
Fox.  And then there is another letter from again Solicitor 
1 to Paul Duggan, Phillips Fox, of the same date.  So you 
were provided with those or sent those three letters on 17 
December 97, I suggest?---It was faxed to the Drug Squad 
under my name. 

To your attention?---Yes. 
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At a time when you were in charge of this operation, 
correct?---Correct. 

Do you still say that you were not interested in getting 
any evidence against Solicitor 1?---Correct. 

You still maintain that, do you?---Correct. 

How do you maintain that in the light of that fact?---I 
certainly have no recollection of these documents. 

You're saying you have no recollection at all?---Correct. 

It's a question of recollection, it's not a question of - - 
-?---Exactly.

- - - the knowledge that you had at that stage?---Correct. 

What I suggest to you is at that stage you were quite 
interested in getting information in relation to the 
employer?---It certainly would appear that way. 

And you accept that, do you?---Based on that how can I not?  

That's something that you would have discussed with other 
people within your team?---I have no recollection of it 
now. 

And if Kruger and Bowden, a couple of months later, are 
going off to Gobbo and asking her if she's aware of 
anything about him, it would, I suggest be something that 
you were well and truly aware of at that time?---No, not at 
all. 

Disagree with that?---Yes, I do. 

Did you continue or did you have any discussions with 
Ms Gobbo about any information that she could provide to 
investigators in relation to her employer?---I don't 
believe I did. 

Were you involved in any discussions with Mr Pope about 
those matters?---I have no recollection of it but diary 
entries show that I did. 

Do you have a recollection of speaking to Mr Lim?---No. 
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About these matters?---No. 

And you say you've got no recollection of speaking to 
Mr Kruger about these matters?---No.  As I said I was in a 
different unit - division at the time. 

You say you have no recollection of speaking to Mr Bowden 
about these matters?---No.  The only recollection is 
Mr Bowden speaking to me, as I alluded to, that on the 
service of brief by Mr Kruger that she had offered 
information. 

And when was that?---Some time after she had offered 
information.  I cannot give you a specific on that, it's 
just something that stuck in my mind. 

When you were aware that - let's just operate on the 
assumption around December of 97 you understood that there 
were attempts being made to have evidence or get evidence 
if you like or investigate the employer?---As I said my 
only recollection was in 90, some time in 98 when it was 
mentioned by Bowden.  That document tells me different but 
I have no recollection of it. 

Let's just assume that that document came to your attention 
in 97.  Do you accept that?---I can accept my name's on the 
fax sheet. 

And at that stage - - - ?---I can't take it any further 
than that. 

No, I understand that.  You're in charge of the 
operation?---Yes - well, I was. 

Certainly insofar as Mr Reid is concerned, you're not 
interested in any information that he might be able to give 
save for information about the employer, the 
solicitor?---No.  No, I agree. 

COMMISSIONER:  Mr Winneke, having now seen this document I 
can't see any reason why that couldn't be, why it needs to 
be in a sealed envelope, why it can't be put on the 
website.  Is there any reason?  

MR WINNEKE:  I don't see any reason, Commissioner.  I 
haven't tendered it yet but I do so.  It's been prepared in 
such a way that the name of the solicitor - - -  

VPL.0018.0001.3581

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

       
    

       

       

 

              
 

 
   

         
     

      

        
          

     

        

       

          
   

        
        

    

         
           

         
        

         
     

         
 

          

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

           
          

       

        

             
    

   

          
         

         
      

     

             
   

   

  

              
        
            
          

         
 

           
        

 

        
        

          

            
       

   

       
        

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

         
         

          
         

 

          
        

       
       

      
 

 

          
  

          
         

 

          
          
       

     

        
        

         
       

        
  

        
         

   

         
 

        
        

 
    

 

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

 

            
             

           
     

        
    

         
       

        
          

    

        

         
   

      

        

     

      

          
         

         
   

         
   

      
     

     
     

     
 

           
          

          
         

        

    

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
 
 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

  

    

          

        
         

          
  

  

         
    

        
         

         
    

      
       

         
      

      
        
 

          
    

     

           
        
  

             
           

    
 

            
            

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

     

           
       
       

         

           

 

          
 

      

             
        

         
         

          
      
         

           
         
 

          

           
       

 

       
  

        

     

             
         

   

 
    

 

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

           
          

       

            
        

  

        
     

     

   
   

 

    
   

          
 

             
       

        
 

         
         
            

      

           
           

   

   

           
          

     

         
          

 

        

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

          
      

       
         

         
          

 

           
        

     
   

         
        

          
     

          
      

        

             
    

          
         

            
       

           
         

 

         
 

 

           
           
      

            
            

         

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

   

           
 

        
        

     

          
          

          
 

              
           

        
        

        
           

         
    

           
  

            
          

          
     

     

          
 

       

           
        

        

           
           

          
           

         

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 





 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

 

     

            
  

 

           
         

    

           
   

            
         

   

         
          

          

         
    

       

         
    

          
       

       

     

           
            
      

          
         
          
            

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

 

          
    

       
        

        

    

          
      

         

        
      

      
 

     
     

      

           
 

        
         

            
           

           
          

            
        

        

           
         
      

          
             
           
           

        
      

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

        
           

          
          

         
  

            
         

       
   

          
        

 

            
       

          
      

     

         
      

           
         

  

            
         

         

          
  

          
        

 

           
         

   

      

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

 

         
 

        
          
          

 

         

      
      

          

  

        

         
        

 

           
 

         
           
           

         

      

         
         

         
   

         
   

     

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

         
              

          
          

         
      

      

             
         

         
       

         
           

            
         

      
           

    

          
           

       

        
      

        
         

 

        

          
           

         
  

        
          

            
        

         

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

         
       

             
          

   

     

         
        

   
  

  

  

  

    
   

       
    

   

       
  

   
        

     
      
     

 
   

 
          

      

      

       
   

        
           
         

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

      

       

             
           

           
        

     
 

    

   

             
          

           
            

    

         
           

          
            

           
    

          
          

  

          
           

          
         

   

         
         

          

         
   

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28
29
30
31
32
33
34
35
36
37
38
39
40
41
42
43
44
45
46
47

12:55:59

12:56:01

12:56:01

12:56:03

12:56:09

12:56:09

12:56:11

12:56:14

12:56:15

12:56:15

12:56:19

12:56:20

12:56:20

12:56:20

12:56:21

12:56:22

12:56:23

12:56:23

12:56:26

12:56:30

12:56:32

12:56:33

12:56:36

12:56:36

12:56:37

12:56:37

12:56:38

12:56:38

12:56:40

12:56:43

12:56:48

12:56:49

12:56:50

12:56:52

12:56:52

12:56:53

12:56:57

12:57:38

12:57:39

12:57:39

.30/04/19  
STRAWHORN XXN - IN CAMERA

1117

MR WINNEKE:  Yes. 

COMMISSIONER:  So there'll be some cross-examination by 
you, Mr Collinson or Mr Nathwani?  

MR NATHWANI:  I was going to suggest prior to being asked 
to leave in relation to paragraphs 27 and 28 we 
cross-examine on - - -  

COMMISSIONER:  Exactly, how long will you be?  

MR NATHWANI:  Ten to 15 minutes. 

COMMISSIONER:  Yes.  Mr Holt?  

MR HOLT:  At this stage nothing, Commissioner. 

COMMISSIONER:  And probably nothing from the State or the 
DPP.  And will you be a little while in re-examination, 
Mr Morrissey?  

MR MORRISSEY:  I'm likely to be a short while. 

COMMISSIONER:  A short time. 

MR MORRISSEY:  Yes. 

COMMISSIONER:  It really sounds as though it's probably 
going to be mostly closed session this afternoon, doesn't 
it?  It doesn't seem too likely we're going to get much 
change out of the day. 

MR WINNEKE:  I think unlikely, Commissioner.  

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, all right.  That can be said.  If we 
can try and get that redacted copy of Exhibit 82 up during 
the lunch break and we'll adjourn now until 2 o'clock.  

<(THE WITNESS WITHDREW)
 
LUNCHEON ADJOURNMENT

VPL.0018.0001.3601

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

     

    

    

    

        
  

      
     

    
     

   

         

    
     
    

 

     
   

  

        
     

        
  

      

       

        
           

  

   

          
          

 

         
            

        
    

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

           

          
       

            
 

           
       

              
            

      

        

         
      

         
   

    
 

        
 

          
   

  
    

     
       

   
      

     
      

 

           
       

     

           
         

          
     

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

          
      

             
    

           
     

 

            
  

             
           

      

     

          
 

          
    

        
   

        

          
   

        
        
             

          
        

  

         
          

       
       

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

          
      

           
    

         
        

             
    

 

            
     

  

         
         

   
  

   
  

       
       

        
       

     

            
         

          
          

 

       

   

          

  

  
 

 

 

     
  

         

 
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

           
      
 

          
       

            
         

  

  

         
          

 

            
        

          
             

    

           
       

         
    

          
         

         
            

         
         
      

   

          
    

         
        

          
           

     

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

    

          
 

           
           

        
   

             
       

 

           
          
          
      

       

          
           

     

  

          
         

       
 

      
 

         
       

            
          
  

            
       

         

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

         
        

    

            
          

            
          
        

       

          
  

         
        

        
        

         
    

 
  

      
 

       
   

        
       
      

       

       

     

             
             

            
          

    

          
         

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
 
 
 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

           
         

          
            

            
          

      

            
        

   

      
         

     

   

        
          

         

   

         
        

           

        
       

        
           

      

           
             

             
           

          
          
        

         
           

       
       

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  

 

            
        

         
          

           
          

           
           

          
         

        
         

           
           

       
          

          
          

           
         

         
             

         
           

       
           

       
         

  

        
        

        
          

          

     

   

         
          

         
          

 

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

 
 
 
 
 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

   

          
        
 

         
         

 

         
        

    

         
          

       
        

     

      

          
          

            
            

     
 

           
       

         
 

         
           

    

       
         

     

      

         
         

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

           
   

        
      

          
         
   

   

           
          

           
     

       
  

           
           

         
           

          

            
        

     

  

          
   

           
          

       

       

     

         
    

         

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

             
      

            
 

           
  

         
  

          
         

          
   

   

            
         
  

        

         
    

           

 

          
     

     
     
   

   
    

          
        

         
   

         

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

       
       

         
           
  

      

    
  

          
     

          
    

          
         

            
  

            
          
           

        
  

            
    

            
           

             
         

           
         

 

            
             

              
           

        

          

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police 
and the ACIC. These claims are not yet resolved. 



1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28
29
30
31
32
33
34
35
36
37
38
39
40
41
42
43
44
45
46
47

14:40:16

14:40:20

14:40:21

14:40:23

14:40:23

14:40:25

14:40:30

14:40:30

14:40:44

14:40:45

14:40:46

14:41:01

14:41:02

14:41:04

14:41:04

14:41:07

14:41:09

14:41:12

14:41:12

14:41:16

14:41:19

14:41:22

14:41:25

14:41:31

14:41:33

14:41:33

14:41:34

14:41:39

14:41:45

14:41:50

14:41:53

14:41:56

14:42:01

14:42:02

14:42:04

14:42:11

14:42:16

14:42:16

14:42:20

14:42:20

14:42:21

14:42:21

14:42:22

14:42:22

14:42:23

14:42:27

14:42:31

.30/04/19  
STRAWHORN XXN - IN CAMERA

1131

pm"?---I think that's a list of things to do for the day. 

Right.  

MR HOLT:  Commissioner, can I just approach my learned 
friend very briefly.  I apologise for the interruption.  

(Discussion at Bar table.) 

MR WINNEKE:  I'm asked in relation to the information 
report that I have provided that I seek its return. 

COMMISSIONER:  The unredacted copies of the - - - 

MR WINNEKE:  The unredacted copies, I've had them returned. 

COMMISSIONER:  - - - of Exhibit 84, yes.  

MR WINNEKE:  Commissioner, I put matters in relation to 
that document to the witness.  I haven't obviously put all 
of the matters in the document to the witness so some of 
the matters have been ventilated in court, clearly closed 
court, but they've been returned to me at the request of 
Mr Holt and I'll hang on to them. 

COMMISSIONER:  Yes.  

MR WINNEKE:  To come back to your - you say that on 29 July 
99 it's a to-do; is that right?---If it's in the day book 
it is a list of things to be done. 

Do you have any reason or any belief as to why you would 
have contacted her?---No. 

Right.  If we can have a look at your diary.  Have you got 
your diary there, on the 29th?---I have. 

COMMISSIONER:  What date is it now, 29th of - - - 

MR WINNEKE:  29 July. 

COMMISSIONER:  Thank you.  

WITNESS:  Yes, I have that. 

MR WINNEKE:  I wonder if we could put this - it may well be 
we could put this up, VPL.0005.0059.0056.  It's there, well 
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You didn't go any further afield from those spots that had 
been marked?---No. 

COMMISSIONER:  The Commission is going to get a copy of the 
diaries?  

MR WINNEKE:  We've got copies of those pages, we don't have 
the full - - -  

MR HOLT:  Commissioner, we gave at the Commission's 
request, counsel assisting access to the whole original 
diaries.  Further pages were identified that the Commission 
wanted and we have provided those.  We are happy to go 
through that process again if there are other pages the 
Commission wishes to receive. 

MR WINNEKE:  Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER:  Yes. 

MR WINNEKE:  It may be, and I want to suggest to you that 
it is the case, that you met with Ms Gobbo in about June of 
2000 and I take it you don't have any specific recollection 
of meeting in June of 2000?---Have you got a diary or day 
book entries?  

What I want to suggest to you is that Mr Nottman met with 
you and Ms Gobbo in June of 2000.  Do you recall meeting 
with Nottman and Ms Gobbo?---No. 

Can you think of a reason why you might have met with 
Gobbo?---No. 

Mr Nottman says this, "My own personal knowledge of 
Ms Gobbo is whilst I was attached to the Drug Squad at the 
request of then Detective Senior Sergeant Wayne Strawhorn I 
accompanied him to a coffee shop near our workplace at 412 
St Kilda Road and had coffee with her".  It goes on and 
says, "I'm not aware of whether Strawhorn or Gobbo 
instigated this meeting.  I don't recall any specific 
reason why Strawhorn requested or invited me to attend the 
meeting however I assume he wanted corroboration and/or a 
second person present.  Prior to this meeting I'd never met 
or spoken to Ms Gobbo and I haven't met or spoken to her 
since.  My recollection is that the meeting may have gone 
for between 15 to 30 minutes.  Three of us present.  No 
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recollection of what was specifically discussed", save that 
he says he recalled it was unremarkable and as far as he 
was concerned was of no interest to himself or to the Drug 
Squad?---Sorry, what was the last bit?  

So far as he was concerned the meeting was of no interest 
to himself or the Drug Squad?---Okay. 

I take it that doesn't assist you?---No, not a thing. 

"I'm certain that Ms Gobbo did not provide any information 
about criminal activities of her clients or any other 
person and there was no discussion about Ms Gobbo providing 
information or of her being a human source.  I do recall 
that Strawhorn thought she may be a useful contact in the 
legal fraternity, however I didn't take that to extend to 
providing information about clients and/or criminal 
activities".  What do you say about the suggestion that you 
thought that she would be a useful contact to have in the 
legal fraternity?---I have no recollection of that 
conversation or of that comment. 

I understand that, but as to the proposition of you 
thinking that she'd be a useful person to know, what do you 
say?---No. 

Did you ever consider that she would be a useful person to 
know in the legal fraternity?---No. 

So you would disagree with that proposition?---Yes. 

Okay.  Can I ask you about Task Force Kayak.  What you say 
is - just excuse me a minute.  Commissioner, I'm just 
exploring whether or not this is something that can be done 
in public. 

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, I was checking that myself.  It would 
be good if it could be. 

MR WINNEKE:  I'm looking at paragraphs 13 and 14, 15 and 
then - - -  

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, there's nothing there. 

MR HOLT:  Yes, Commissioner, so long as obviously the names 
and pseudonyms are used. 
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Were you aware of the practice of doing it?---No.

As far as her prior conviction was concerned, or her prior, 
do you recall telling very early in the piece Kruger that 
she had that prior conviction?---It's a possibility but I 
don't recall. 

Do you accept it was something you used as leverage as 
against Nicola Gobbo in your conversations with her?---Not 
at all. 

And you're sure about that?---Absolutely. 

Right.  You've obviously been clear to the best of your 
recollection that you were not interested in her former 
employer, is that right?---Correct.  I only say that 
because there was nothing we could investigate. 

Can I just deal with that.  Do you remember anything about 
Operation Ramsden, anything about it?---Do you have a 
target name?  

I don't but can I just read what Mr Pope's statement 
says?---Okay.

See if that helps?---The Assets Recovery Squad. 

I understand.  He says this at paragraph 9 of his statement 
and I'll just read out the paragraph?---Thank you. 

"27 April 99 I first became aware of the Operation Ramsden 
investigation by the Drug Squad"?---Yes. 

Right?  "On 28 April 99", so the next day, "Sergeant 
Segrave and I met with you and Kruger at the Drug 
Squad"?---Yes. 

We know from Kruger's notes that meeting was an hour and 20 
minutes, okay.  It says, "I cannot recall what was 
discussed at this meeting however the investigation log 
indicates that I was told about the investigation into her 
former employer and that Ms Gobbo, a former employee, might 
have information relevant to that investigation"?---I 
wouldn't dispute that. 

Just putting together that statement for someone who's not 
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COMMISSIONER:  No questions?  

MS O'GORMAN:  No, Commissioner. 

COMMISSIONER:  In that case, Mr Nathwani, you've got an 
early day. 

MR NATHWANI:  Mr Winneke I thought wanted to return to 
Operation Kayak, I assume that will be tomorrow?  

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, that will be in public tomorrow. 

MR NATHWANI:  Thank you.  

COMMISSIONER:  So pursuant to s.24 of the Inquiries Act 
access to the inquiry is now limited to legal 
representatives and staff assisting the Royal Commission 
and the following parties with leave to appear in the 
private hearing and their legal representatives, namely the 
State of Victoria, Victoria Police, Director of Public 
Prosecutions and Office of Public Prosecutions and Wayne 
Strawhorn.  

There is a non-publication order in relation to the 
unredacted transcript, redacted transcript will be printed 
later.  It will be published later rather.  Proceedings are 
to be recorded but not streamed and a copy of this notice 
is to be placed on the hearing room door.  

Yes, Mr Winneke.  

MR WINNEKE:  Thank you, Commissioner.  I note the time, if 
I can conveniently deal with paragraphs 27 and 28, I won't 
be long. 

COMMISSIONER:  That will be good if we can finish that off 
today, it means we can start tomorrow again in public.  

MR WINNEKE:  We can come back in the morning in relation to 
the remainder. 

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, I'm happy to sit later.  

MR WINNEKE:  Now, Mr Strawhorn, you were asked questions 
obviously about question 12, I think, go to p.70 of your 
statement?---Sorry?  
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believe the two members from Ethical Standards came to a 
meeting with myself and Mr Newton and I have no doubt that 
was discussed. 

Were you there at that meeting?---Yes. 

You're confident that - - - ?---Very confident. 

- - - the legal professional privilege issues were 
discussed?---Correct. 

Was there any discussion about getting legal advice?---Not 
that I recall. 

Thank you. 

MR WINNEKE:  Perhaps just before, whilst the witness is 
here and we're in private, I wonder if Mr Strawhorn could 
be shown a document which is entitled police member veteran 
contact.  Perhaps if that's a convenient time, 
Commissioner?  

COMMISSIONER:  I was rather hoping to finish the private 
hearing today. 

MR WINNEKE:  I was going to deal with one matter only, 
Commissioner. 

COMMISSIONER:  Yes. 

MR WINNEKE:  Perhaps if I hand this to Detective Strawhorn 
and then I'll be able to - or Mr Strawhorn now and he might 
be able to help us out while we're here. 

COMMISSIONER:  Thank you. 

MR WINNEKE:  Just have a look at that document.  You recall 
I asked you questions before about discussions that you had 
with Woltsche and Pattie?---Yes. 

Just have a look at that document because perhaps I might 
ask you - - - ?---Yes, sir. 

Firstly, I'm going to tender it but if we go through the 
notes of the discussions.  Is there anything on that first 
page in relation to that first discussion which you take 
issue with?  Let's assume that the first blank concerns 
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me on one occasion that Gobbo was registered by" - - -  

COMMISSIONER:  This is relevant to Gobbo, shouldn't her 
lawyers be here for this?  

MR WINNEKE:  Well, it may well be, Commissioner, that - 
perhaps they should be. 

COMMISSIONER:  We did give them that undertaking, that if 
anything arose that was of relevance to them it would be 
done either in public or before them. 

MR WINNEKE:  Perhaps we can deal with that in the morning. 

MR HOLT:  And I may be able to answer some of the questions 
that our learned friend is seeking to get the answers to 
now overnight in a way that might avoid a closed hearing. 

COMMISSIONER:  That would be good.  

MR HOLT:  We'll undertake to try if we can, Commissioner.  

COMMISSIONER:  Have you got that document back, whatever it 
was, or do you want to tender it?  

MR WINNEKE:  Perhaps I'll tender it when we have a better 
understanding - - -  

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, I think you should wait until the legal 
representatives are here.  You want the document returned 
to you?  

MR WINNEKE:  Yes, thanks Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, thank you.  Associate, could you return 
the document to Mr Winneke.  Thank you.  Mr Holt, any 
cross-examination?  

MR HOLT:  No, I don't, Commissioner, thank you.  

COMMISSIONER:  Ms Button, any cross-examination?  

MS BUTTON:  No, Commissioner.  

COMMISSIONER:  Ms O'Gorman?  

MS O'GORMAN:  No. 
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